
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 May 23, 1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of May 16th were read and 
approved. 

 
Mr. Lewis appeared before the Council and asked for rebate on 
water rental paid on Mrs. Cuthbert's house at 727 White avenue, 
owing to over-rating of said property. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the matter was referred to the Commissioner of Water 
and Sewers, with power to act. 
 
S. R. Veils made application for license to do concrete sidewalk 
work in the city. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that a license be granted to Mr. Veils to do concrete work, upon 

his filing with the Clerk of an approved bond. 
 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Council. 
 
The bill of E. R. Romberg (#21,922) for #34.00 for preparing map 
of the city, having been approved by the Commissioner of Public 
Affairs, it was moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, that the said bill be allowed and a 
warrant ordered drawn on the General Fund for the amount. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 

All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bill allowed. 
 
The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance, entitled "An 
Ordinance Establishing New Names for the Several Parks belonging 
to the City of Grand Junction," was presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 

that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final passage. 
 
The motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 
adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 

motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the ordinance just passed be numbered 249. 
 
The motion carried and it was so ordered. 
 
Bids for constructing a concrete sidewalk on the north side of 
Emerson Park were opened and read, as follows: 
 
S. R. Voils, bid 10 1-4 cts. per square foot. 
Edward Johnson, bid 10 3-4 cts. per square foot. 
H. A. Polker, bid 10 1-2 cts. per square foot. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the lowest bid be accepted and that the work of 
constructing the sidewalk be given to S. R. Veils, provided it 
shall be constructed according to specifications of one and four 
mixture. 
 
The motion being put, each Commissioner as his name was called, 
voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 

Holmburg, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


